
                                         STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY 

             SELECTMEN 

   MEETING MINUTES JULY 17, 2017 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Bruce Smith and Eric Eichner.  

The Town of Surry received ck# 6598 in the amount of $179.20 from Beth El Bible Church for a building 

permit for a new outbuilding.  

The selectmen signed payroll. 

Wes St Pierre requested a tax card for 594 Old Walpole Road.  

The selectmen have received a number of complaints regarding Sur trucking to Bear Den’s road. The 

destruction of the roadbed , speeding trucks, debris on the road and uncovered loads have been 

reported to both Sur and the state police. Jay Croteau has emailed SUR about the complaints.  

Fred Lower requested a pistol permit.  

The selectmen signed and paid bills.  

The Planning Board will meet on the fourth Wednesday night of the month. Please note the change.  

Eric Eichner motioned to accept the minutes. Jay Croteau seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed 

to accept the minutes.  

The selectmen discussed the overtime process for employees.  

The selectmen discussed the lower Pond Road and the time frame for a start date. Erin Daryl from Right 

Angle Engineering met with Bruce Smith and John Assenge  from the Army Corp of Engineers on Monday 

morning  to consider the use of an oval culvert on the lower Pond road to potentially increase the flow 

capacity. She will forward a capacity study and pricing for the project to Bruce Smith. Bruce Smith will 

contact the Army Corp of Engineers about the study.  The hole in the road was filled with gravel  to show 

effort to maintain the road. 

 The selectmen signed the letter to the Harrimans about the outlet to the culvert on the Farm Road. 

A plumber will be called to fix the toilet at the town hall.  

Bob Bergevin spoke with the selectmen about a quote for  $3200.00 for additional trees to be cut in the 

North cemetery. The selectmen looked at the remaining funds available in the budget and have said no 

to the cutting.  

Bruce Smith will ask John Davis about the warrant for Elizabeth Hall.  



John Davis requested a DES complaint for Bears Den fill. The selectmen have no involvement in the Bear 

Den fill issues.  

Bruce Smith will draft a letter to Sur regarding the road damage due to trucking on the Upper Pond Road 

and request assistance in repairing the damage.   

Bruce Smith is working on the sketch for the other Pond Road culverts. Jay Croteau will photo document 

the inlets and outlets of the culverts.  

The selectmen signed the solar panel  installation for Marie St. Onge. 

Eric Eichner motioned to adjourn. Jay Croteau seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M. 

 

  

 


